MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING HELD February 20, 2011
NOTE: Mailing Address- District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181
NOTE: Mailing Address- District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL  60181-5318
NOTE: Mailing Address- General Service Office, Grand Central Station Box 459, New York, NY. 10163
NOTE: Mailing Address- N.I.A. Treasurer, Northern Illinois Area, Ltd., P.O. Box 3926, St. Charles, IL  60174-9084

NOTE:  NIA web site: www.aa-nia.org
PRESENT AT MEETING
:  John S., Vince F., Mike O., Ray R., Linda B., John P., Walt K., Jeane M., Steve T., Kimberly R., Tom M., Jamie C., Antonio S.,  Lee K. (Excused … Diane R., Carol S.)
Meeting opened at 1:00 pm with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, 12 Tradition and 12TH Concept.

Basket passed for the 7th tradition.  
New DCM Walt K. chaired meeting
INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSR’s-  Chris T.,

Visitors?  - Chris D., Kevin D., Steve W., Chuck (NIA Conf.)
Anniversaries?- 
OFFICERS REPORTS
Secretary:  Minutes submitted on line and hard copies were available. Approved.
DCM:   Walt K is going to other meetings studying their routines and the flow of information they receive to determine how we may improve. New directories have been provided to CDH, Serenity House, and New Day. We are holding in reserve some 500 directories for special needs and emergencies. Walt welcomes attendance of new GSRs and reminds group we are the voice of individual meetings and that voice is heard in New York at the General Service Office.  John St. is new Alternate for the DCM position.  Walt suggested that Area gather hard information on each chair and their counterparts throughout Area 20 …membership, budget, sub chairs, span of coverage, methods of coverage etc so all Districts have benchmarks for service, costs and other items.  The Monday 12 pm Elms Reformed Christian Church needs support. Walt K. proposed and it was accepted that Ray M (Area Delegate) should be invited to our next district meeting and Walt will do so.
 have copies of self supporting cards to bring to your groups stating the importance of the 7th ou one.th thwe MAy oblem and wiGSR REPORTS:  Chuck from D10, 11, 12 brought fliers for April 1 -3 Spring Conference in Wheeling. Volunteers are needed for various posts such as Greeters etc.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
TREASURER:  Steve T. presented treasurer’s report. Closing figures seem larger than normal because of a lost check which had to be rewritten. Directories, both Closed and Open meetings were paid for and he is looking into obtaining Debit Card to avoid writing checks and provide for better records.  Opening balance of $1845.20. Inflows of $1146.00,  Outflow of $1503.75, with a Closing Balance of $1487.45.  Three committee members (Spec.Needs, CPC & DCM, and Tom F. (GSR) have signed up for attendance at Spring Conference and will confirm costs with the treasurer. Treasurer will also confirm costs with Phil G. regarding open/closed meeting directories due to difference of cost on packing slip vs. emailed cost.
ANSWERING SERVICE:   Walt K. reports for Art C. that the second phone line is up and running as a backup. Contributions were $763.66, expenses were $521.63. Office is manned except for one hour on Friday evening. There were some 21 calls in January. Greatest number of calls (19) was for meeting information, three females called seeking help and four males called seeking help. Beginning balance for March is $1709.34.  Jamie C. continues working with organizing the schedule of volunteers which was a difficult task during the two days of blizzard conditions. Walt discussed the possibility of collecting treasurer information from other districts to determine if there would be any improvements made in our operations.  Linda B. added that an automated system will affect the Ride Program which is connected to the answering service.  At this point a discussion ensued regarding the possibility of having a newsletter committee.  It was generally agreed that information placed in a common newsletter could be placed on the website.
CORRECTIONS:  Fred S. is stepping down from the corrections committee.  . Chris T. is the new Corrections Chair.
LCM:   Walt K. suggests we may need more than one LCM chairman, or other person more involved with the committee since we have over 90 meetings in the district.  Walt pointed out many districts have more volunteers for the committee.
TREATMENT:  John reports that the literature ordered has been received and he will work with Vince F. to re-evaluate other treatment centers which we may not be aware of and could possibly use our assistance. John reports that the literature in Spanish confusion has been resolved and literature is available.
WORKSHOP:  Lee K. is new alternate for the Workshop Committee and Jamie C. has volunteered to also assist since Chairperson Diane R. has conflicting employment schedule.
PUBLIC INFORMATION:  Walt expresses an interest in supplying directories to hotels and motels in the area and Vince F. added he is thinking of other creative ways of disseminating material and will check with other committee members and District 42 to ensure there is no duplication of efforts. Other avenues of placing literature and/or directories were discussed such as Laundromats, business cards, grocery stores.
SPECIAL NEEDS:  Linda reports the District Ride Program continues to need help bringing awareness of the program. Six Large Print Big Books and six Large Print 12 & 12’s were received from NIA and one book will be donated to Anon East. Brief discussion on distribution of other available Large Print books.
ARCHIVES:  Al K. is no longer available for the work involved in archives. Archives are stored in two different locations. This is now an open position.
LITERATURE:  No report.
GRAPEVINE:  No report.
NEWSLETTER:  See CPC report below. Position may be combined with website.
CPC:  Jeane reports many visitors logging into the website. Made contact with ISYCPA (Young People in AA) to get some of their “cards”.  Jeane is looking for more input to add to the website and more  links, although there are some limitations (anonymity) Committee chairs should check the Bill and Bob page for information.  Brief discussion on the obtaining of “business cards” with AA/District information i.e. how to contact which could be used as an ongoing outreach through medical offices, attorney offices etc.  Decision made to order 2500 cards to be ordered as an experiment to see how successful this outreach device would be. Jeane was then named as “webmaster” for the District …a new “unofficial non-elected “position which reflects the importance of the website and the contribution of Jeane
OLD BUSINESS: None
NEW BUSINESS: Carried to next months meeting.
If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 

Minutes submitted by Mike O.

The next meeting will be held Sunday, March 20, 2011 …. 1:00 P.M.  

